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Memo


[bookmark: to1]To:		Chief Business Officers
[bookmark: from]From:		Amanda Paliotta
Date:		Thursday, October 23, 2014
[bookmark: re]Subject:	Affordable Healthcare Act - Payroll Reporting Impact


[bookmark: body]In July 2014, the Department of the Treasury and the IRS released draft tax forms for the Affordable Healthcare Act’s (ACA) information reporting requirements for employee and health insurers. Many of you have been following and are preparing for the reporting requirements to be effective for the calendar year 2015.

This memo is being sent to you to inform you of recent discussions with the Office of Management and Enterprises Services (OMES) of potential issues that are substantial in scope and require coordination within your institution and ultimately in our interfaces with OMES for calendar year 2015 and with greater implications for calendar year 2016.  

Since October 17th, there have been two meetings regarding the magnitude of the new requirements for payroll reporting.  The initial meeting was conducted at the request of Lynn Bajema, the State Comptroller, and then a follow-up meeting at my request to include a few of our institutions with the appropriate divisional representation (OU, OUHSC, OSU, SWOSU, Cameron, OCCC and NOC) to vet the concerns and discuss potential plans for moving forward.  Chancellor Johnson has been briefed on this issue and will be following future developments.

Although there will be a formal discussion at our December 12, 2014, Business Officers’ meeting to update all of you on any new developments between now and then, I wanted to encourage each of your institutions to begin to thoroughly examine the potential impact to your institution and begin the necessary changes to have the required data elements captured in your systems. 

 Here is a summary of the items that have initially been discussed:

(1.)  Institutions are in varying degrees of preparation to collect the necessary reporting elements that will be required beginning January 1, 2015.  

(2.) [bookmark: _GoBack] It is likely that in whatever solution is ultimately implemented, your agency will need an FEI Number to separate the information from the consolidated current reporting format in place using the State’s FEI Number. Please set-up an individualized, institutional FEI Number with the federal government to be utilized for the reporting requirements starting in calendar year 2016, if your institution does not already have one in place that can be used for payroll reporting purposes.	

There are several options that were discussed on ways to meet the requirements in the most efficient methods possible for our institutions.  All of the options require further discussion with OMES before a method can be adopted for implementation. Please begin your own list of concerns and issues as you work through the reporting drafts and we will work together to meet the federal requirements effectively and efficiently.  
